

From: <u>Karen Galles</u>
To: <u>Laura Jester</u>

Subject: Hennepin County Board Approved BCWMC Plan Amendment

Date: Thursday, July 6, 2017 3:25:34 PM

Laura,

At its meeting on June 26, the Hennepin County Board of Commissioners voted to approve the Bassett Creek Watershed Management Commission's proposed Minor Plan Amendment. There was no discussion of the proposed Minor Plan Amendment.

Staff reviewed the Amendment and found it to be consistent with the Surface Water Management section of the Hennepin County 2030 Comprehensive Plan Update and the Hennepin County Natural Resources Strategic Plan. We commend you for the excellent work the Commission is doing to protect and restore the waters of Hennepin County and we look forward to exploring opportunities to partner with the Commission on these and future projects.

We thank you for the opportunity to review and provide comment.

All my best, Karen Galles

Karen Galles

Hennepin County Environment and Energy

612-348-2027 (office) | 507-301-9625 (mobile) <u>Karen.Galles@hennepin.us</u> <u>www.hennepin.us/environment</u>

701 Building 701 Fourth Avenue South, Suite 700 Minneapolis, Minnesota 55415-1842

Disclaimer: If you are not the intended recipient of this message, please immediately notify the sender of the transmission error and then promptly delete this message from your computer system.